Campaigners call for unified laws on restraint and seclusion in Scotland's care settings
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Campaigners in Scotland have intensified calls for a unified legislative framework to regulate the use of restraint, seclusion, and forced injections in all state care and education settings. The appeal arises amid growing concerns about the frequent and sometimes excessive use of these practices, which can lead to severe physical and psychological trauma.
Recent revelations highlighted on The Alliance website have exposed the widespread overuse of restraint and forced injections, particularly within adolescent inpatient psychiatric units. These reports have amplified the urgency among advocates to implement stricter oversight and clear legal standards governing such interventions.
Katy Clark MSP has been at the forefront of this campaign, submitting a motion in the Scottish Parliament condemning the reported actions. Alongside key organisations—including the Children and Young People’s Commissioner Scotland, the Scottish Human Rights Commission, The Promise Scotland, and the Equality and Human Rights Commission—Ms Clark has urged the Scottish Government to enact a statutory framework that uniformly regulates restraint and seclusion practices across all state care and education settings. She also emphasised the importance of including mandatory reporting provisions concerning the overuse of restraint within any new legislation.
Responding to these concerns, Maree Todd, Minister for Social Care, Mental Wellbeing and Sport, acknowledged the severity of the issues raised. She described the behaviour documented as "completely and wholly unacceptable" and assured that the government would take all necessary steps to prevent such occurrences in the future. Ms Todd stressed the imperative that all young people requiring inpatient mental health care have access to safe and high-quality treatment that respects their human rights and fosters recovery.
Reflecting on the findings, Ms Todd remarked: "What I found so disturbing about the documentary was the culture that was depicted. By any standards, the behaviour of some staff during the time covered fell far below basic standards of decency and compassion or what we all expect of healthcare professionals."
This heightened scrutiny and political momentum point towards forthcoming legislative measures aimed at standardising and tightening the regulation of restraint and related practices in Scotland's state care and education systems.
Source: Noah Wire Services
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